

November 21, 2006

Mr. Gary Butner Acting Chief, Radiologic Health Branch California Department of Health Services P.O. Box 997414 Sacramento, CA 95899-7414

Dear Mr. Butner:

Thank you for the response to the City of Simi Valley's request regarding Runkle Canyon. We appreciate the work your agency has performed to evaluate the results of studies as related to the potential for the site's development to pose a health and safety risk to the surrounding community. We expect the evaluation with respect to airborne strontium-90 will further inform the public.

We note that your response does not specifically address the question posed in our September 27 letter, wherein it was requested that your agency review the environmental impact documents and data referenced by concerned citizens that is found on the website, enviroreporter.com. As such, I am again requesting your agency to assist us by performing this review, and have enclosed a CD of the EIR for your use. It is my understanding that your agency has copies of the various technical reports to the EIR; should this be incorrect, please let us know.

The requested review is very important to this community, and we would appreciate your continued efforts to address the issue of the property's safety. If you have questions regarding this request, please contact Assistant City Manager Laura Behjan at (805) 583-6701.

Sincerely,

Mike Sedell

City Manager

Mr Andrel

ce: City Council

City Attorney

Assistant City Manager

Director of Environmental Services

Robert Greger, Department of Health Services

Enclosure